Council Meeting 15th March 2021 minutes

 Buildwas Parish Council
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
on Monday 15th March 2021

Due to Covid-19 meeting restrictions, the meeting was held online via Zoom.

MINUTES
Present: Cllr. L Pratt (Chair), Cllr. J Grainger, Cllr. S Heath, Cllr. V Morgan, Cllr S Ratcliffe, Cllr. R Wilcox
In attendance: Mrs S. Morris (Clerk), Cllr C Wild (Shropshire Council), 4 members of the public 
1) Public Session
None.

2) Apologies for Absence
None, all present.

It was noted that Councillor J Heath had retired from the Parish Council on 11th March 2021.  The Parish Council expressed thanks to Mr Heath for all of his work over the 40 years that he was on the Parish Council.

3) Declarations of Disclosable Interests & Dispensation Request
None declared.

4) To approve the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 18th January 2021 
It was RESOLVED to adopt the minutes as being a correct record.  Arrangements would be made for the Chairman to sign the minutes at the next available opportunity.

5) Matters arising from the minutes 
It was noted that the Phase 1 Earthworks planning application had been approved.

6) Shropshire Councillor Report
Councillor Wild informed the meeting that the sand and gravel and outline planning applications for the power station site had been deferred.  This was largely due to the need to devise a workable solution for the junction at the bottom of Buildwas Bank.

7) Power station site proposed development
The Parish Council had met to draft the statements that would be presented to the Planning Committee when the applications were to be heard.

8) Parish Council Elections
The Notice of Election was displayed on the Parish noticeboard.  Those wishing to stand as Parish Councillor must completed a nomination form and deliver this by hand to Electoral Services by 4pm on 8th April.  Further information and guidance for candidates was available on the Shropshire Council website.

9) Planning Matters
a) Applications for comment
There were no new applications for comment.

It was noted that the Home Farm application was yet to be decided on, following the concerns raised at the previous meeting.  Councillor Wild highlighted that the ridge height had been addressed and there was now just one entrance, but that the drainage issues at the location were a concern.

10) Finance
a) To approve payments made between meetings
	It was RESOLVED to approve the following payment made between meetings:-

	Ref
	No
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	P41-20/21
	SO
	S Morris
	Salary – February
	£204.39



b) To approve payment of accounts
	It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments by online banking:-

	Ref
	No
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	P42-20/21
	BACS
	Wroxeter & Uppington PC
	Zoom March 2021
	£6.00

	P43-20/21
	BACS
	S Morris
	Expenses Feb/March
	£20.00

	P44-20/21
	BACS
	SALC
	Training - Councillors
	£60.00

	P45-20/21
	BACS
	S Morris
	Salary - March
	£204.39


	
c) Financial transactions check  
	Councillor Pratt had carried out the check of Q3 transactions and confirmed that there 	had been no discrepancies.  She would circulate the document following the meeting.  	It was agreed that Councillor Pratt would carry out the check of Q4 transactions.

11) Parish Matters

Repairs to play area 
A member of the public had reported damage to some fencing.  Councillor Wilcox had carried out emergency repairs.

Littering at play area
Councillor Wilcox reported that he had cleared a lot of rubbish from the play area, including a large number of bags of dog waste.  It was suggested that additional signage on the approach from the village would be helpful to highlight the nearby waste bin.  Councillor Heath would seek a quotation and circulate by email.  

12) To discuss date and arrangements for next meeting
The next meeting would take place on 24th May 2021.  The regulations which were in place to allow remote Parish Council meetings were due to expire on 7th May 2021.  While NALC continued to lobby ministers for an extension to the regulations to enable remote meetings to continue past 7th May, the current advice was to prepare for a return to face-to-face meetings.  It was noted that this would require a risk assessment and precautionary measures such as hand sanitiser on entry and spacing of seats.  The Clerk would keep Councillors updated with any further guidance received.  

The discussion of following item was exempt from the public part of the meeting, for reasons of confidentiality.


13) Employment Matters
RESOLVED:  The Parish Council approved the annual incremental pay increase for the Parish Clerk with effect from 1st April 2021.

The meeting closed at 8:03pm.
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